
Union County Sheriff’s Office 

           Daily Media Release 
 

Date: 4/25/2025 
Date  Time Nature Details 

4/25/2025 06:46 Dispute Deputies were sent to a residence in the 

18000 block of Broad Street for a dispute 

between husband and wife. Parties were 

separated and no report was taken. 

4/25/2025 13:32 Suicide Threat A deputy and units from the Allen Township 

Fire Department were sent to a business in 

the 24000 block of Honda Parkway for a 

person threatening self-harm. They were 

transported to Union County Memorial and 

no report was taken. 

4/25/2025 14:19 Hit-Skip Property 

Damage Crash 

A deputy responded to the intersection of 

State Route 4 and Boerger Road to 

investigate a property damage crash where a 

pickup truck with a trailer hit a stop sign and 

left the area. A report was taken #2025-

00014503. 

4/25/2025 17:03 Injury Crash A deputy and units from the Jerome 

Township Fire Department and Concord Fire 

Department in Delaware County responded 

to the 14000 block of US Highway 42 to 

investigate an injury crash involving a 2011 

Dodge Caravan, a 2011 Ford F-150 and a 

2023 Honda CRV. The Driver of the Dodge, 

Tristan M. Bash, age 28 of Springfield, was 

cited for assured cleared distance and a 

report was taken #2025-00014514.  

4/25/2025 17:43 Property Damage 

Crash 

Deputies responded to the intersection of US 

Highway 42 and Jerome Road to investigate 

a property damage crash involving a 2006 

Dodge Ram and a 2022 Tesla Model 3. The 

driver of the Dodge, Brian D. Conley, age 47 



of Radnor, was cited for assured cleared 

distance.  A report was taken #2025-

00014519.  

4/25/2025 18:44 Domestic Deputies were dispatched to a residence in 

the 18000 block of Broad Street for a dispute 

between husband and wife. A report was 

taken #2025-00014521. 

4/25/2025 20:33 Domestic Deputies were dispatched to a residence in 

the 7100 block of Scioto Road for a dispute 

between several family members. Parties 

were separated for the night and no report 

was taken. 

4/25/2025 20:42 Unruly Juvenile A deputy was sent to a residence in the 

15000 block of Springdale Road to 

investigate a report of an unruly juvenile. No 

report was taken. 
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